Weldon Library Board Minutes
July 16th, 2024

The meeting was called to order by Vice President Jared Shofner at 7:00 P.M. in the board meeting room of the Weldon Public Library.

The roll call was conducted by Secretary Sandra Sanders. Present were Christi Baker, Cherie Brittin, Carla Burton, and Susan Westray.  Library Director, Lori Rich was also present. Amanda Walters was absent. One guest was present, Dave Meyer.

Minutes were presented from the May 21st, 2024, board meeting. There was a motion by Carla Burton, seconded by Susan Westray, to accept the minutes of the May meeting as corrected. The vote was unanimous, 6-0.  

Minutes were presented from the June 18th, 2024, board meeting. There was a motion by Carla Burton, seconded by Susan Westray, to accept the minutes of the June meeting as submitted. The vote was unanimous, 6-0.

Minutes were presented from the June 25th, 2024, special board meeting. There was a motion by Carla Burton, seconded by Susan Westray, to accept the minutes of the June special meeting as submitted. The vote was unanimous, 6-0.

TREASURER’S REPORT was given by Christi Baker. The June beginning balance at First National was $11,499.97. Receipts for June were $1,827.27. The disbursements for the month were $7,590.74 and fund disbursements were 426.79 ending in a balance of $5,309.71 on June 30th  2024. Payroll for June was also reviewed. There was a motion by Cherie Brittin, seconded by Susan Westray, to accept the reports as submitted. The vote was 6-0.

LIBRARIAN’S REPORT was given by Lori Rich.

June Cloud Library Stats
                Total Number of Items Circulated June 1 – June 30:
  Owned Content:  26,988 (15,469 e-books; 11,519 audiobooks)
  Pay-per-use Audio: 1,602
June funds deposited
                June - Fine, copy, fax: $53.00   Candy, soda, coffee: $172.35    
                Ziffit Books resale - $24.27 = 249.62
Paid Out April - $66.99

Summer Reading Wrap-up
Donations to date – $1300.00
Spent – Programs, food, crafts, supplies – 858.31
Kids signed up -  44 
Pre-K – 1st = 19
2nd-5th = 16
6th & up = 9
Summer Reading Programs: 
	     	6/7     10:30 – 11:30   Miller Park Zoo $125.00				A- 17  C - 34
	     	6/12   10:30 – 11:30   Wind Chimes 					A- 12  C - 25
		6/19   10:30 – 11:30   Clay Lady $6.00 per child				A - 22  C -34
		6/26   10:30 – 11:30   Upcycled tissue box w/succulents Stained Glass Succulents A - 16  C -30
		7/3     10:30 – 11:30   Happy Birthday America				A – 18  C- 26
		7/10   6:00 pm Awards Party/BASH  					A – 42  C -54

   Summer Extension Programs for kids 
   Salsa Garden with Extension June 7th at 2:00 	Attendance A – 8 C - 14
          ~ Follow up date July 19th at 2:00 harvest veggies and making salsa.

Summer Extension – SPACE
August 2nd at 2:00
August 9th at 2:00

Adult Extension Programs at the Library 	
August – Meal Kit Packet
September 6th at 10:00 am – Reading labels
October 4th at 10:00 am – Sourdough
November 1st at 10:00 am – Canning

Bob Walters Donation 

Bi-Monthly Report

Funds 2023-2024

Window Cleaners – will be coming on July 17

Clerk Applications – have received one application for the position of Library Clerk


OLD BUSINESS

Arteman’s:  Update from Jeremy, target date for chair rail work is the end of July.

Bayer Grant:  Check received for $4,000.  To be used for STEM afterschool programs.  Some programs have already been scheduled.

Audit of Secretary’s minutes for Annual Report:  Susan Westray and Christi Baker reviewed.  No changes are needed.  Lori will print form for them to sign.

NEW BUSINESS

Resignation of Board President:  Amanda Walters submitted her resignation effective immediately.  A motion was made by Carla Burton to accept the resignation.  This was seconded by Christi Baker.  The vote was unanimous, 6-0.  Lori will file the necessary paperwork with ISL and the County Clerk reporting this resignation.

Review Budget & Appropriation Ordinance 24-04, will be adopted at August meeting.  Ordinance 24-04 was reviewed.

Committee to Review Closed Session Minutes (Jan-Jun):  Jered Shofner and Carla Burton will review.  A motion was made to not make the Closed Session minutes public by Susan Westray, seconded by Christi Baker.  The vote was unanimously approved, 6-0.

Treasurer’s Annual Report:  This was signed and notarized. Public notice posted in newspaper and will be filed with the County Clerk.

Per Capita FY24 check has been received in the amount of $1,024.65.

Per Capita Grant Requirements:  Chapters have been assigned to Trustees.  Please review you assigned chapters and be prepared to discuss at next month’s meeting.

Library Insurance update:  Premium has increased again.  It is now $5,863 per year.

Book Launch Party:  The Library was approached about hosting a book launch party for Anne Anderson, a Deland Weldon High School English teacher.  The date will be November 15th.

SUGGESTED TOPICS FOR NEW BUSINESS

Web Accessibility
New Trustee
Aspen Discovery

Having no other business, a motion was made by Susan Westray, seconded by Carla Burton to adjourn. The vote was 6-0. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 pm.

Respectfully submitted,


Sandra J. Sanders, Secretary
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